Cardiff Council Commissioning Statement regarding Dynamic Purchasing System (DPS) for Domiciliary Care and Sessional Support Services in Cardiff for Adults 

This statement relates to Adults provision only within the current DPS arrangement and is not reflective of current Childrens provision. 
The DPS for Domiciliary Care and Sessional Support Services for Adults was launched in August 2014. The decision to implement the DPS was based on the lack of capacity in the market at that time and the existing Framework Agreement was not delivering the volume of care required by the Council to support its citizens in their own homes.  After robust consideration a DPS was found to be a suitable arrangement moving forward to address these concerns whilst ensuring that a fair, equitable and transparent approach was commissioned and that an open market could be maintained. 
The introduction of the DPS has been successful in increasing the numbers of providers who wish to deliver domiciliary care services within Cardiff and as a result, citizens of Cardiff now receive timely services.
However, given the influx of interest in enrolling on the DPS coupled with the success in recruitment strategies for pre-existing providers, there is currently a significant excess of capacity within the market. This is resulting in a highly competitive environment with individual business sustainability being of concern to the Council for both existing and new providers to the DPS. 
The nature of the DPS arrangement does not allow the Council to suspend or pause new entrants to the market. 
Taking account of the above, we are advising potential new entrants to the market to strongly consider prior to applying to the DPS the viability of entrance to the market given the considerable potential for sustainability concerns. 
We are working closely with Care Inspectorate Wales (CIW) to ensure that prospective providers are aware of current market pressures in the Cardiff area prior to registration. 
For any prospective applicants that require further information surrounding market pressures prior to application to the DPS, please contact the Contracts and Service Development Team at: ascsdt@cardiff.gov.uk to request a meeting to discuss these issues.


 
